
 
 

 

12 July 2021 WES2107.02  
Simcock Avenue one way set up and  
road closure
A one way traffic set up is now in place on Simcock Avenue and will remain in place until 
the end of September 2021. Additionally, Simcock Avenue will be closed to traffic between 
Raleigh and Booker streets for five days in mid-August. We will be in touch closer to the 
time once the dates for the closure are confirmed.  

This is so we can relocate a utility service underground by trenching across Simcock Avenue and reinstate 
the road surface. 

While detours are in place, access to businesses on Simcock Avenue will be maintained, as will pedestrian 
access around the work area. Please follow all traffic management directions and detour signage.  

 Impact Date 

 

Traffic changes on Simcock Avenue. 

• Simcock Avenue becomes one way for traffic heading 
east (towards the city) only.  

Traffic (except trucks) heading west will need to use Booker 
Street / Hudsons Road / Hall Street. 

Trucks will need to use Douglas Street / Burleigh Street / 
Hall Street. 

In place until the end of 
September, except during 
the five day full closure in 
mid-August.  

 

 

Parking changes on Simcock Avenue. 

• Temporary removal of informal parking area adjacent to 
works. 

In place until the end of 
September.  

 

Closure of Simcock Avenue between Raleigh and Booker 
streets. 

Mid-August for five days. 

Specific dates will be 
provided closer to the time. 

  

To minimise disruption to road users and local businesses we have been able to maintain a one way traffic 
set up and only close a section of Simcock Avenue temporarily. As soon as it is safe to do so, we will reopen 
the road so traffic can continue travelling through the area.  

 

 



westgatetunnelproject.vic.gov.au 
info@wgta.vic.gov.au 
1800 105 105 
West Gate Tunnel Project Info Centre 
Corner of Somerville Rd and Whitehall St  
Yarraville VIC 3013 

  Follow us on social media Please contact us if you would like this  
information in an accessible format. 

 
Translation service – For languages  
other than English, please call 13 14 50. 

 

 
 
 

 

  

What you can expect during the works: 

• Work will be completed behind safety barriers with construction vehicles moving in and out of work areas. 

• Access to businesses will be maintained – please follow detour signage and direction of traffic controllers 
on site. 

 

Location of works: 

  
 
 

 

 
Thank you 

We appreciate our work can be disruptive and thank you for your understanding. 

For updates about these works, please visit westgatetunnelproject.vic.gov.au. 

 

Subscribe to traffic updates   

As mentioned above, we will need to close part of Simcock Avenue. If you would like to sign up to 
receive weekly traffic alert emails, please email us on info@wgta.vic.gov.au or call 1800 105 105.  

Alternatively, for the latest updates, dates of closures and detour route information, visit 
bigbuild.vic.gov.au/disruptions  
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